Asbury Theological Seminary

ePLACE: preserving, learning, and creative exchange

Proceedings

Indian Springs Camp Meeting

2021

Box 1-7 (Proceedings, Minutes Board of Trustees, 1963)

ATS Special Collections and Archives

Follow this and additional works at: https://place.asburyseminary.edu/indianspringscmproceedings



MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING Indian Springs Holiness Camp Ground Wednesday, May 8, 1963

Members present: McKibben, Gamble, Edenfield, Barrett, Luce, Harris, Newton Day, Thome, Lee and Fuller.

President McKibben presided. Meeting opened with a prayer by Edenfield.

Harris reported on Grounds Committee. Business with the Georgia Power Company concerning furnishing electricity for the campground almost completed; a few items yet to be done. Old dining room in hotel now converted into bedrooms - 40 rooms in all. New restrooms also installed for new bedrooms. Cafeteria under construction; is 140 x 50 feet with a basement under part of cafeteria 18 x 27 feet. Cafeteria will seat approximately 380 to 400 persons. New streets opened up around cafeteria and back of youth tabernacle. New lots back of youth tabernacle for cottages available. Plans for other streets made. Two new water pumps installed, but something more will have to be done about water supply in near future.

Edenfield reported for Cottage Holders Committee. Three applications to build cottages received as follows:

Mr. and Mrs. W. R. White, Birmingham, Alabama

Mr. and Mrs. Leonard L. Lowe, East Point, Georgia

Mr. and Mrs. Don Andrews, Atlanta, Georgia

All of these were approved by the board. One application for permission to add on to present cottage received as follows:

Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Lock, Birmingham, Alabama

This application was approved by the Board. One application received from the Mary Branan Memorial Cottage group for permission to transfer the ownership of the cottage to an association of persons formed to be in charge of the cottage. Mr. Ralph Bunn, of Atlanta to be head of the association. Cottage renamed the "Papa Dan Memorial Cottage" in memory of Mr. Dan Clower who died April, 1962. This application approved by the Board.

One application received from Mr. Clarence E. Lindsay for permission to buy the Charles B. Cochran cottage. This application approved by the Board.

Barrett reported on Music Committee. Committee recommended that two pianos and an organ be rented for the camp meeting in August. Fuller moved that recommendation be approved. Harris seconded the motion. Motion passed.

Barrett moved that Miss Lavetta Serrott be invited to camp meeting to work with the Pre-Teen group of children for six days, and to be paid not less than \$100.00 for her services. Fuller seconded. Motion passed.

Fuller moved that President of the Camp Ground should sit at the worker's Table. Day seconded. Motion passed.

Gamble moved that only workers at both tabernacles (main and Youth) and their families along with the President of the camp be allowed to sit at worker's table. Barrett seconded. Motion passed.

Fuller moved that preachers attending the camp meeting not be given halfprice on meals as has been done in the past, that they pay the full price for each meal, but that they continue to be given free lodging at the Dodge Memorial as in the past. Gamble seconded. Motion passed.

Luce moved that Gamble be appointed on the Cafeteria Committee with him as he is the only member of the committee at present. Newton seconded. Motion passed.

Barrett moved that Fuller be given permission to place ready-made cottages on camp ground and rent them to people coming to camp meeting. Newton seconded. Motion passed.

Luce reported that Rev. Paul Pappas wanted to buy back the cottage which he formerly owned, but which was sold to the Board of Trustees a few years ago and that he seemed to be a little dissatisfied with the price of the cottage which the Board paid. (The price was \$300.00 which was asked for the cottage at the time it was sold). Luce was appointed to talk with Pappas and ask him how much more he wanted for the cottage and the Board would pay him that amount. Gamble moved that the cottage be kept by the Board of Trustees as a workers cottage for the youth tabernacle workers. Luce seconded. Motion passed.

The Secretary was instructed to write another letter to the cottage holders concerning the electricity matter. All cottages now being furnished with current by the camp ground have been cut off, and current will now be furnished by the Georgia Power Company. Letter is to notify them that they must do this or have no current this coming camp meeting. Secretary was also instructed to write letter to Mr. Raymond Edwards, caretaker of the camp ground, commending him for his good work on the cafeteria and the new bedrooms in the hotel.

Meeting adjourned at 3:50 P.M.